
 

 

Circular No. 44/07-2024 

July 26, 2024 

To 

All Affiliated State Units 

 

Subject:  3rd National Open Javelin Day on 7th August 2024 - Guidelines 

 

Dear Colleagues, 

 

Please refer to our earlier circular no. Circular No. 41/07-2024 dated 7th July 2024 on 

the above subject. In this regard, kindly note that this event should be conducted in all 

the states and union territories on August 7th, 2024, without any exceptions. This will 

ensure a unified and simultaneous celebration of the National Open Javelin Day across 

the country. 

 

To ensure maximum visibility and outreach, all state units are required to give wide 

publicity to this event. Proper branding, including the use of the AFI logo, shall be 

used in all promotional materials. Additionally, organizers are allowed to use 

sponsorships to support the event. Some of the branding materials like flex and back 

drops will be sent by AFI to all units by 5th of August 2024. 

 

The event should be conducted in all age categories, including U-14, which shall use 

kid's javelins. To ensure smooth conduct, bib numbers should be assigned to all 

participating athletes. This will help in easy identification and recording of 

participants. 

 

The event should be conducted in accordance with the rules and regulations of AFI 

and World Athletics. It is mandatory to conduct the event in a proper ground, which 

meets the required standards. Furthermore, qualified technical officials should be 

appointed to ensure fair and smooth conduct of the event. 

 

A minimum entry fee should be charged from the participants to ensure their 

commitment and to support the organization of the event. 

 

Winners of the event should be awarded certificates and medals. Additionally, event 

photos should be shared with AFI for official records and documentation. 
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The safety of athletes, officials, and spectators shall be the top priority. 

Hence, all necessary measures should be taken to ensure a safe and 

secure environment for everyone involved in the event. 

 

By following these guidelines, all state units can ensure a successful and standardized 

conduct of the 3rd National Open Javelin Day.  

 

Regards, 

 

 

Ravinder Chaudhry 

Secretary, AFI 

 

Note:  For sending the branding materials, please send the complete postal 

address of your unit to Mr. Gurkaran Singh on his following email id and mobile 

number: 

Email id:  gurkaransingh@indianathletics.in 

Mobile Number: 9871165132. 


